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Thursday, May 10
11:30 A.M. KNCS Concert (Society Room)







Grades K-12 present singing, violins, and bells





7:30 P.M. Senior Presentations (Society Room)







Sierra Brown: Bovine Reproduction and Genetics








Rebekah King: Creating a Dragon Puppet




Oliver Fritch: Computer Game Creation
Sunday, May 13
9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Service.  Setup: Jordan and Becky Cooper




10:00 A.M. Family Service. Usher/Setup: Torrey Cooper
Thursday, May 17
7:30 P.M. Semi-Annual Society Meeting

Sunday, May 20 
Spring Brunch after church (See below.)

We Happily Announce the April 28th Baptism of Joshua Michael Weil, Jr., son of Josh and Shannon. May the Lord guide him eternally.  “Little Lamb. who made thee? Dost thou know who made thee? …He is called by thy name, For He calls Himself a Lamb. I a child, and thou a lamb, We are called by His name. Little lamb, God bless thee! Little lamb, God bless thee!”  (William Blake)

Dear Kempton Society, We appreciated the special send off.  We thoroughly enjoyed the potluck after church, and it was so nice to have the children there.  It is hard to fathom that we have been in Kempton for 29 years.  We made so many friends and enjoyed the uses we performed and the activities surrounding the society life.  Kempton will always be a major part of our lives and it so nice that we can continue to watch and listen to the Kempton church services in our own living room.  Thank you for enriching our lives, for which we are eternally grateful.  Love and Best Wishes, Gale and Emily (galew719@gmail.com and emismi27@gmail.com)    

Nominations for the committee to advise the bishop on a new pastor: You are invited to nominate people to be on this committee until noon on Thursday, May 17. Each nominee must have two nominators, and the nominee must have given his or her consent. Nominees and nominators must be signed members of the society. You are welcome to sign up—just ask how. – Lawson
Absentee ballots for the committee to advise the bishop on a new pastor: On Thursday afternoon, May 17th, Carla will email out an absentee ballot with all the names. If you can’t come to the meeting, you are welcome to use the absentee ballot. Please number your choices from one to twelve. You can print your ballot and drop it off at the church, or you can email your completed ballot to Bengt or to Carla. Bengt’s address is BBoyesen@gmail.com. Carla’s is society@kncs.org. We have not yet decided how many people to have on this committee, but I recommend that we elect twelve at most, and give the committee permission to add one or two people to represent missing age-groups if need be. – Lawson 
Booklets for Inquirers: Last Sunday an inquirer came to our church and spent half an hour talking with a pastor. He knew of us through Autumn Weekends. The pastor wished there were some pamphlets to offer him. Here’s a new secret: Now there are some booklets and short books in the drawer in the dark-stained table in the church foyer. If you, for yourself or for a friend or inquirer you meet, would like some introductory material, you are welcome to help yourself from the drawer. Please let me or Carla know so that we can keep it stocked. – Lawson 

Reading the Word with Children: Bob Jungé prepared some notes on the Book of Revelation, color-coded by age group from primary to intermediate to middle school to adult. The notes consist of brief comments and quotations from Apocalypse Revealed, designed to encourage discussion at each age level. If you would like to give them a try, just ask me. – Lawson 
Girls and Boys Day Went Well on Friday!  The students and teachers beautified the gardens with mulch, did special chores around the school, picked up a lot of trash on Bailey Road, and produced many baby blankets to send to the Lehigh Valley Hospital Neo-Natal Unit.  We are grateful, also, to other supportive grownups who pitched in as well—with things like shovels, snacks, and stitching. It was a good day. 
	Society Spring Brunch 
Please join us in the society room after church 

on Sunday, May 20, at 11:30 A.M.  
Suggested donation is $3/person or $15/family.
All proceeds go the School Expansion Fund.
Would you like to help?
Please contact Tabitha Judson, Karla Buick, or Suzanne King.
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The Berks County Community Foundation is Offering Tax Credit Scholarships for 2018-2019 to financially needy residents of Berks County who pay tuition for students to attend grades K-12 in public or private schools in Pennsylvania.  Go to www.bccf.org. Scroll down to Tax Credit Scholarships and click on Click Here to Apply.  Or go directly to https://bccf.academicworks.com/. Next the applicant must Sign Up if they did not sign up previously; OR the applicant must Sign In if they previously set up an account.  If you were previously signed up and do not remember your password, hit the Trouble Signing In link, enter the email you previously signed up with, and then Recover Password.  (I am unable to give applicants a password they previously selected.) Attempting to complete the application from a cell phone will not work. Applications must be made online and will be accepted between May 15 and May 31, 2018.  I can be contacted for questions. – Leta Doganes, BCCF Scholarship and Grant Administrator (610-685-2223)
Fatherhood: Here is a link to an interview between Dr. Jordan Peterson and Dr. Walter Farrell (author of a book titled The Boy Crisis). I found the interview inspiring to listen to about how to be a good father, from a psychological point of view. Go to https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=v5O_FLUWYmg, or look up either of these names on Youtube. – Lawson 

I am Looking for Summer Work – yard work mostly, but could do other things too. I will be 14 in September, going into 8th grade. Thank you – Lucas Synnestvedt (610-756-3797 or lucaduca04@gmail.com. 
Down-Sizing Sale. In our barn, this Saturday, May 12, 9 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.  Furniture, window blinds and screens, cooking aids, dishes, dorm fridge, ice-cream maker, suitcases, tools, horse-care accoutrements, assorted stuff! Lots of freebies. – Chris and Heather Smith.

Left Here After Potluck for Gale and Emily: Two hefty clear-glass lids for casserole dishes. Large square and a smaller rectangle.  Contact Carla.
Repeat Notices: 

Maple Leaf Camp: July 1-7. This New Church camp for teens, which takes place in southern Ontario, is in its 49th year! Open to graduates of 8th-12th grades. See the flyer and registration forms on the bulletin board in the society room. If you have any questions, call Jen McQueen or Steph Kuhl, Director (519-895-1891).
KNCS Yearbooks for Sale:  Contact Carla Kerr to reserve yours before they disappear! $22. On the office counter. Make checks payable to Kempton New Church, noting Yearbook on the memo line.

Theater with the Talisman Players! I am happy to invite all to audition for a show geared for the whole family – Honk! – the musical story of the ugly duckling! The flyer attached to the May 3 Note Home has details about the auditions (May 29 and 30) and an invitation to a special workshop (May 20) to learn how to get ready for auditions. I am also pleased to announce that Janina Smith has agreed to be our choreographer this season! She is looking for dancers for a specific dance in the show, so if you would like to audition just as a dancer, please let us know. (Janina will be auditioning any interested dancers on May 20 at 6:30 P.M.) You can sign up to attend the workshop or to audition at www.talismanplayers.com. For questions or to audition just for dancing, e-mail Brandi at brandi@talismanplayers.com.  – Christine Storch 
Nourishing the Senses – Therapeutic Education for the 21st Century: Registration is open. Event happening on Friday, June 22, 9:00 A.M. to 4:15 P.M., at Bryn Athyn College’s Doering Center.  In an increasingly technological world, how can we help children connect with the sensory world and with each other?  Morning presentations are “Garden-based Learning” (Nina Phillips) and “The Smart Phone Screen and the Bigger Picture” (Angela Rose). Artistic workshops in the afternoon (Kathy Schrock participating as one of the leaders) include water color painting; movement and singing games; building a raised-bed garden frame; and the art of the aphorism. Cost is $75.  For more information contact angela.rose@brynathyn.edu.  Register at www.brynathyn.edu/ed-workshop  Flyer is attached.  
Interviews Brought to You by Members of the 9th and 10th Grades English Class
ZANNA ROBERTSON

by Jethro Brown

I worked for Zanna Robertson last summer, but I never really knew a lot about her, so I set out to interview her. I met with her at her house on Mountain Road in March this year. She welcomed me into her warm house and I started my interview.


Zanna was born on October 2 in 1952. At this time her parents were building a house in Bryn Athyn. She is the sixth kid out of seven. Her given name was Zanna Alden. She does not a have a middle name because she said back then girls weren’t given middle names as they were expected to take their husband’s last name and keep their maiden name as their middle name. She has five sisters and one brother. The order of them goes: Joan, Merrily, Lois and Ersa (twins), Gideon, Zanna, and Jacqueline. She says when she was growing up her “home was home”; even though everyone said it was small, she never noticed. But Zanna says that when she came back to it she thought, “Wow, it is really small!”

 One of the most vivid memories of her childhood is when her parents let her stay up till midnight to watch her grandfather on TV. Every night on television there was a prayer offered up by a minister to bless the day and pray for tomorrow, and then the television would stop broadcasting. Her grandfather, Karl Alden, was selected to do it, and she got to stay up and watch him give a prayer before the TV went static. Another very vivid memory of hers is when she again got to stay up till midnight, but this time she stayed up to see the aurora borealis. This was particularly special for her because Bryn Athyn is in southern Pennsylvania; it is really rare to see the northern lights that far south.

 I asked her about childhood pets. Zanna said that she always liked dogs, and when she was younger her sister Merrily got a mutt as a prize for getting a straight A report card. Her first vehicle was a Honda motorcycle. She says she had a few junkers, but her first brand new car was a Ford T-Bird. She says she remembers her high school class of 1971 as a “good class.” Zanna never knew what she wanted to do when she grew up so she just kept working to support herself. She moved to California with her brother Gideon shortly after finishing high school. She worked as a welder, an offset printer, at the docks of a port in California, at a refinery, and then started as Mrs. Kathy Schrock’s classroom aide in 2000. She recollects that one of her favorite jobs was at a McDonalds, and says that it was along a route that a tour bus traveled, and that the bus always came at eleven o’clock. This meant whether the tourists wanted breakfast or lunch was always an issue. That was always hard to deal with because, unlike today when everything is prepared or partially cooked, they actually had to grill the burgers and cook the eggs at McDonalds.  Zanna took some college courses in California but didn’t finish a degree. 

From California Zanna moved to Florida where she met her husband Doug Robertson. They were married on November 26th in 1993, when she was 41. They got married at the cathedral in Bryn Athyn but had the reception at the Kempton Fire Company. Her sister Joan Tuccio (who was present during the interview) said the wedding was “beautiful.” The theme was green. Zanna never had any kids, but says that all the kids she’s helped educate over the years have been her kids instead. You could also say instead of kids she had dogs. She’s had three collies – Duncan, Fawksie, and Dobby. When asked what she would do if she received a million dollars, Zanna said she’d pay off all her debts, invest in the future and then throw a party. Her hobbies are gardening, cross stitching, and reading mystery stories. She used to be really into the NFL, but now Zanna only watches the playoffs. She also enjoys the Olympics. Zanna defines a good life as making ends meet and finding joy in what you do day to day. She loves everything about the Kempton Society—the people, the church, and the school. Her favorite part about the New Church religion is that it makes sense. 
This is a peek inside Zanna Alden Robertson’s life. I hope you learned something exciting and interesting about her because I certainly did. It was a pleasure to chat with Zanna and I am grateful that she was willing to let me interview her.
REV. CHRISTOPHER SMITH

by Theodore Judson

Christopher Smith was born in South Africa, which was a British colony at the time. Only a month later, he and his family moved to Mauritius, which is an island, 1200 miles east of Madagascar. His father was an educator at a school on Mauritius, where French was the spoken language. As a toddler, Mr. Smith learned French as his first language.  At age five, once the Second World War had ended, the Smiths moved to England, and his parents enrolled him in an English-speaking kindergarten. Over time, Mr. Smith learned to speak English well. When he was around ten years old, he and his family moved again, this time to Fiji, so that his father could be a boys’ school principal.  Mr. Smith remembers living in Fiji well.  He spent lots of time playing on the beach, making rafts out of bamboo, and even walking barefoot on coral reefs.  However, life wasn’t always easy in Fiji as there was electricity only two hours out of the day, and often the meat they ate was partially stale.  He also remembers suffering from bronchitis in Fiji.

At the age of thirteen, Mr. Smith was sent to a boarding school in South Africa, close to where his aunt lived. He spent the rest of his high school years there.  He got to see his parents only once every other year. After finishing senior year, Mr. Smith moved to England, only to find out that he had failed his senior finals. He repeated his senior year in England, and this time graduated. The following two years of his life he spent working for John Laing Construction, where he learned the building trades. This remains a hobby of his today.  

After two years of working in construction, Mr. Smith attended the British Academy Summer School, where he began to learn about the New Church for the first time in his life. Mr. Smith was keen to learn more, and so he moved to Bryn Athyn. Though his father advised him not to do this, Mr. Smith left his construction job and enrolled at Bryn Athyn College.  

Unlike with his secondary education, Mr. Smith took his schooling at Bryn Athyn much more seriously. As part of his studies at the college, he attended theological school, wanting to learn more about the New Church and preach the doctrine to others.  So after several years of hard, dedicated work, he was ordained as a minister. Upon graduation, Mr. Smith was sent to Toronto where he was a minister for ten years. He then briefly moved to Dawson Creek, which is another New Church society in Canada. After two years of preaching there, he moved to yet another society in Canada, this time to Kitchener, Ontario. For five years Mr. Smith was a minister in Kitchener, and once those years were completed, he moved to Bryn Athyn to teach in the Academy high school. 
At the Academy (his time there was interrupted for a brief period when he moved back to South Africa to serve as a minister), Mr. Smith taught a generation of students about New Church doctrine. With his unique teaching method, he has had a great effect on his students. His style includes role playing, discussion, and argument, and he wants his students to express their views and to back them up with doctrine.  

Mr. Smith finally moved to Kempton in 2004, and he did this for his wife, Mrs. Heather Smith, who always wanted to have a horse farm. (He has four children who live across the country, by the way.) Here he teaches at the high school and is a member of the Investment Committee. His favorite part about living in Kempton is that the society does a great job of keeping the literal meaning of the Word. Mr. Smith’s favorite New Church teaching is that nothing bad ever happens unless something good can come from it.  

Interviewing Mr. Smith has made me realize that he has had an extraordinary life. He has lived and traveled all over the world and has faced some real challenges at different points in his life. As a young man, when first introduced to the doctrine, he had the courage to leave a good paying job and follow his call to be ordained, even though his father advised him not to leave his job in England. And now, years later, he is still teaching and serving the church.
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